
TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: DECEMBER 4,2006 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: A RESOLUTION OF THE ClTY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PASADENA 
ADOPTING GUIDELINES FOR THE IMPLEMENTATION OF 
NEIGHBORHOOD COMPATIBILITY IN THE HILLSIDE OVERLAY 
DISTRICT 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council adopt a Resolution to provide guidelines for the 
implementation of Neighborhood Compatibility in the Hillside Overlay District. 

This resolution creates guidelines for the implementation of the Neighborhood 
Compatibility guideline of the Hillside Overlay District as approved by the City Council 
on September 25, 2006. The City Council directed staff to develop such guidelines 
because of concerns resulting from applications processed since the development 
standards for the Hillside District overlay were revised in 2004. 

These guidelines will provide direction to applicants, staff, and decision makers when 
determining if a proposed project satisfies the intent of the Neighborhood Compatibility 
section of the Hillside Overlay District, specifically how the 500-foot wde-defined 
'neighborhood' may be appropriately modified and when a proposed project may be 
permitted to exceed the maximum size as calculated by the Neighborhood Compatibility 
guideline. 

Specifically, the guidelines for modifying the neighborhood allow for the consideration of 
properties within the 500-foot radius neighborhood that are in other jurisdictions, other 
zoning districts, or are separated from the site by a significant manmade or natural 
feature. Also, the guidelines for exceeding the Neighborhood Compatibility maximum 
size consider the Ridgeline Protection and View Protection standards of the Hillside 
District overlay as well as the average floor ratio in the neighborhood. 
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ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION 

A Negative Declaration was prepared and approved for the project in conformance with 
the requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). 

FISCAL IMPACT 

There will not be an immediate fiscal impact as a result of this amendment to the Zoning 
Code. 

Respectfully submitted,, /' 

City ~ a n a g e r /  

/fc /.-Richard J. Bruckner 
' Director of Planning and Development 

David Sinclair 
Associate Planner 








